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And just like that another year has 
passed……… 

 
Our year in numbers 
 
105 pupils 
Attendance – 96% 
83 children attended at least one club. 
93% of children attended an external sporting 
event. 
9 children welcomed to our school throughout 
the year. 
12 PSA events. 
Over 20 visitors (virtual and face to face) 
17 Now Press Play immersive experiences 
have been carried out. 
6 different information events ran for parents. 
Over £400 raised for external charities. 
8 events involving children performing to 
parents have been undertaken. 
5 Church Services have been attended.  
 
Attendance  
 
You would have received the recent letter about 
attendance, updates to policy, and further 
information.  You will see information regarding 
unauthorised absences, lateness, term-time 
holidays and fixed penalty notices.  Please do 
read this and if you are unsure of anything feel 
free to ask.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School uniform  
 
Understandably, in the last few weeks families 
have been holding off replacing uniform until the 
new year.  Before you buy new uniform if you 
are not sure please do look at our website for 
uniform lists.  P.E kit should not include heavily 
branded items i.e Nike Pros, large logos or 
football team shorts.   Please do also keep in 
mind on days where Outdoor Education is 
taking place, clothes should be suitable and 
sensible for outdoor activities, vest tops, hipster 
jeans or expensive items of clothing that cause 
upset when damaged should not be worn.  
 
Goodbyes  
 
As well as our Year 6s and their families, we 
also say goodbye to Miss Glover who will be 
taking the next step in her life and career with 
her partner moving out the area.  We wish her 
all the luck in the world.  
 
Martin Sutton will be stepping down from his 
role as Chair of Governors this term, he has 
been a constant support to the school since 
taking on the role, we thank him greatly for 
this.  If this is a role you are interested in, or 
know someone who could support our 
governing body please do get in contact.  
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Thank you 
 
As another year comes to an end there are 
many thank you’s to give to many people who 
have made sure our children continue to have 
the educational experiences they do.   
 
Mr Alder continues to support us in keeping our 
school the lovely environment that it is each and 
every day. 
 
Mrs Haddow every morning makes sure our 
children have a warm welcome, and fully bellies 
at lunchtime! 
 
Mrs Burnside and Miss Wade support staff in so 
many way’s and are always at the end of the 
phone for any questions that our families have. 
 
Mrs Wilson, Mrs Locke and Mrs Copping do an 
amazing job with phonics and supporting our 
children with their learning, they truly go above 
and beyond each and every day.    
 
Mrs Robinson, Mrs Beatty, Miss Moylan, Miss 
Jarvis and Miss Glover – our teachers.  Each 
day they live out our school values and do 
everything in their power to make support your 
children develop into the fantastic people that 
they do, bringing our curriculum to life and being 
a constant support for each every pupil.   
 
Our Governors, as well as giving up their time to 
support events they do a lot of great work 
behind the scenes.  There work is so valuable 
to the school, and we look forward to working 
closely with them all again next year.  
 
Our PSA! In particular Katie, Claire, Claire, 
Caroline and Laura.  There is so much that 
goes on behind the scenes that make the 
events happen, providing us vital funds and 
resources to make sure our school continues to 
be a great place to be each day and also 
supporting the fantastic community spirit that 
has been shown at each event thrown.   
 
 
 

It is also important to thank our wider 
community.  People within the village, the 
church, business further afield and various 
organisations have all given up time, effort and 
finances.  This helps us continue to strive to 
give our children everything that they deserve.  
 
Last but certainly not least – our children.  Each 
day they come in, usually with smiles on their 
faces, and give their all.  Even day’s that are a 
little grey, they still help us create a fantastic 
place to learn and work each and every day.  
 
All that is left to say is have an amazing 
Summer, thank you so much to you for 
continued support - rest up and we will see 
you in September! 
 

 


